Dear Louic:

State.

Answering your good letter of January 7th, beg to state that I saw Frank Root at our game here with Oklahoma Friday night, and he stated that they have Bask-O-Lite goals now at Kansas State.

Congratulations on your fine victory over Kansas

points in the lead with two minutes to go, and the boys turned around and not only lost the ball game, but they throw it away. This was no surprise to me. We have a group that doesn't do much thinking right now.

It looks as if your ball club will do protty well this year, and I am very happy. Congratulations to Bob for his fine work against Kansas State.

With our best regards to Mattie and Keith, I am

Simograly yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Baskstball Coach.

FCA : AH